
October 10, 2022
    
 
We Energies 
Attn: Narendra Prasad 
 333 Everett Street, A231 
Milwaukee, WI 53203 
 
KEEP THIS DOCUMENT WITH YOUR PROPERTY RECORDS 
 
SUBJECT:   Final Case Closure  

Pleasant Prairie Power Plant – Diesel AST Piping Run,  
8000 95th Street, Pleasant Prairie, WI 
DNR BRRTS Activity #: 02-30-576938 
FID #: 230006260 
 

Dear Mr. Prasad: 
 
The Department of Natural Resources (DNR) considers Pleasant Prairie Power Plant – Diesel AST Piping Run 
closed. No further investigation or remediation is required at this time. Provide this letter to anyone who 
purchases this property from you. 
 
This final closure decision is based on the correspondence and data provided and is issued under Wis. Adm. Code 
ch. NR 726. The DNR reviewed the request for closure on January 13, 2022. The DNR reviews environmental 
remediation cases for compliance with state laws and standards to maintain consistency in the closure of these 
cases. The DNR requested some corrections to the closure packet on February 8, 2022, and documentation that 
the conditions in that letter were met was received on May 10, 2022. 
 
The contaminated area was associated with a piping run from an above ground diesel tank used to power boilers 
for the power plant.  The extent and degree of contamination in soil was defined.  An excavation was performed 
that removed the contaminated soil in this location. 
 
Please be aware that the case may be reopened pursuant to Wis. Adm. Code, § NR 727.13, if additional 
information regarding site conditions indicates that contamination on or from the site poses a threat to public 
health, safety, or welfare or to the environment.  
 
The DNR appreciates your efforts to restore the environment at this site. If you have any questions regarding this 
closure decision or anything outlined in this letter, please contact Shanna Laube-Anderson at 
shanna.laubeanderson@wisconsin.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Pamela A. Mylotta  
Southeast Region Team Supervisor 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
 
cc: James Bannantine, Geosyntec Consultants, 10600 North Port Washington Road, Suite 100, Mequon, WI 53092 
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